« Tourism and trade in Europe: let’s go sustainable”
Comenius meeting Balfron 2011

1 A – The pupils appreciated the sociability of all the European young persons, they realized that even if they live in different countries, speak another language and have other customs, they have the same concerns, the same passions (music, sports …).

B - It clearly appeared that the study of foreign languages is essential and it is going to have an impact on how they conceive their studies. 
They discovered and appreciated different cultures (a different approach of cooking, teaching, having fun), some even nicer landscapes than on the Internet… 
Debates on the wearing or not of the uniform sparked off reflections and exchanges on the life of a pupil in the different countries, on the difference between social classes and on the brands phenomenon.
2- The various visits made us become aware that we have to respect nature more and adopt a more environmental approach to change our environmental footprint. 
Sustainable tourism is also an approach allowing to preserve the environment but also to change the image which people can have of a region.

3- One first reflection is our pupils are going to work their English to improve and be able to communicate in a satisfactory way with the other young European.

Surprised at first by the compulsory uniform, the pupils eventually concluded that this type of clothing allows to erase the social differences and to develop a feeling of membership.
Many academic subjects are similar but our pupils were surprised by and interested in cooking classes, sewing and music (music rooms are similar to studios).

The discipline seems stricter but there are maybe more exchanges between young people and adults.

The young people were amazed by the sports facilities within the school, especially the swimming pool and the fitness room. These installations are frequented in the evening by parents and their children.

The young people would like to modify work schedules in our educational system and to adopt the extracurricular activities.

4- It’s going to be difficult to improve the organization of these days of meetings because everything was perfect.

There was only one slightly negative point: the partners accommodated in the youth hostel and those in families had very little time together in the evening.

It would also be a good thing if the time spent on the bus could be limited to no more than one hour per visit.

Longer “ice-breaking” activities would have allowed to know each other better, even if we all salute the investment and the time dedicated to the elaboration of these activities by the Scottish pupils. 

5- The written work was rather effective but the oral expression was difficult and is still very fragile.
It appears from it all that is necessary to work more on oral expression, to practice more and to seek more often the English teacher’s help.

6- Before anything else, we wish to thank the members of the educational community of Balfron for their warm welcome and their investment in this meeting. We wish to emphasize that the evening of Thursday was a key and unforgettable moment.

7- Our pupils got friendly with the others young European with which, they are going to stay in contact via Facebook, MSN or e-mail.

These friendships develop and strengthen an European unity and a feeling of membership at the same group.
8- Thank you very much for everything!
Thanks for your kindness and your investment! Thanks to you we spent an extraordinary week!
